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ATTACHMENT TO 2CAN019108
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Does your inspection procedure include all of the above information?

Our inspection procedure requires different responses for different
size cracks but does not specify criter’a to be used when evaluating
larger cracks.

How will the five year frequency of inspection interval ensure the
structural integrity of the spent fuel pocl? Additional
justification is necessery to extend the surveillance inspection
frequency to once per five years. According to the inspection
records, some new cracks or spallings have been found every three
years.

The Proposed Technical Specification Change will require an
inspection of spent fuel pool concrete surface at five year intervals
inatead of 18 month intervals if no abnormal degradation or
indications of structural distress ara detected.

Thirteen inspections of the spent fuel pool concrete have been
conducted over the last eleven years without observance of abnormal
degradation or structural distress. This record provides assurance
that the structural integrity of the spent fuel pool is maintained.
The lack of any abnormal degradation or indication of structural
distress during the past eleven years leads one to conclude that very
little change is to be expected.

With the exception of five cracks observed during the inspection
conducted on March 20, 1985, all cracks observed were smaller than
01" wide (.01" width is the limit provided by Procedure 2306.010)
and most were not structural related (such as the spalling reported
in surface material placed over an expansion joint and cracks in
grout topping placed upon the structural element.} All cracks
evaluated have been found not to impact the structural integrity of
the spent fuel pool. The five cracks found in 1985 which exceeded
the screening limit width have not grown.



